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Safeguarding

As part of a response to national concerns about harmful sexual behaviour and peer on peer 
abuse, the DfE has asked the NSPCC to set up a new  dedicated helpline ‘Report Abuse 
in Education’.  This went live on 1 April and will provide appropriate support and advice to 
victims of abuse and concerned adults, including onward action such as contacting the 
police if they wish to.  

The contact details are:  Phone: 0800 136 663 or Email: help@nspcc.org.uk

The Big Ask 

The new Children’s Commissioner for England, Dame Rachel de Souza, has launched The Big Ask. 

This is the largest ever consultation with children aged 4 to 17 in England. It aims to find out 
children’s concerns and aspirations about the future, so that we can put children at the heart of 
our country’s recovery from the coronavirus (COVID-19) outbreak. 

Students are encouraged to answer the survey by clicking on this link The Big Ask | Children’s Commissioner for 
EnglandChildren’s Commissioner for England 

Parents, care leavers and those working with children are also invited to complete the adult survey to share their views 
about the future for children and young people today, and what they think is holding young people back.  The link can 
be found here Adults | Children’s Commissioner for EnglandChildren’s Commissioner for England 

The results from this survey will help the Children’s Commissioner identify the barriers preventing children from reaching 
their potential, put forward solutions and set ambitious goals for the country to achieve. 

LFD Home Test Kits

There has been a delay in the Government sending supplies of the Lateral Flow Device (LFD) home test kits to the 
school, and we are awaiting a delivery. In the meantime, we will prioritise the LFD home test kits to Years 10, 11,12 and 13 
students.

If your son/daughter is in Year 7, 8, or 9 we ask that you collect a home test kit from your nearest test collection site. You 
can check this by clicking on Find where to get rapid lateral flow tests - NHS (test-and-trace.nhs.uk.  There are 9 sites 
in Braintree to collect home test kits from. The nearest site to Notley High School & Braintree Sixth Form is Wellbrooke 
Products Limited, 35 Masefield Road, Braintree, CM7 1AA. 

Thank you for your assistance with this. 

Extra-Curricular PE Clubs

To sign up for a club, please complete a Microsoft Form each week.  The Microsoft Form will be ‘live’ from each 
Wednesday – Friday during the week before each club is scheduled to take place.  A link to the form for next week’s 
clubs can be found below:

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=pGSzkutqF0WtMGeWgmb4Jj4R5l4R1z1BuZ_
cRu9dqRpUMjA1NTZJV01SWlJPVzRVT1RSWUdJVVdZWS4u

Dates for your Diary

Thursday 29 April Year 9 DTP and MenACWY Vaccinations Day 2 9am - 3pm

https://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/thebigask/
https://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/thebigask/adults/
https://maps.test-and-trace.nhs.uk/
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=pGSzkutqF0WtMGeWgmb4Jj4R5l4R1z1BuZ_cRu9dqRpUMjA1NTZJV01SWlJPVzRVT1RSWUdJVVdZWS4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=pGSzkutqF0WtMGeWgmb4Jj4R5l4R1z1BuZ_cRu9dqRpUMjA1NTZJV01SWlJPVzRVT1RSWUdJVVdZWS4u


Letters home this week - Monday 19 April  2021 - Friday 23 April 2021
https://www.notleyhigh.com/letters-home-archive/item/extra-curricular-pe-clubs

https://www.notleyhigh.com/letters-home-archive/item/2021-04-22-letter-to-parents-carers-re-uniform-and-c-system

Message from Camp 4 Champs

Wondering how to entertain the kids during the school holidays? Book onto 
Camp 4 Champs which provides safe, inspiring and exciting multi-skills activity 
camps where kids aged 4-14 can have fun, make friends and learn new skills. 
Your child will enjoy a range of adventurous, creative and lively activities in a 
sound and secure environment. 

Check out www.camp4champs.co.uk for more information and booking.  Please also see attached posters for details.

A fantastic summer holiday volunteering opportunity for students aged 14 and over with 
Essex Libraries

Essex Libraries are inviting students aged 14 and over to volunteer in their local library during the summer holidays. Their 
role will be to encourage children to participate in the annual Summer Reading Challenge and talk to them about the 
books they are reading. Students can use this opportunity to gain work experience within their community and they can 
put the volunteering hours towards Youth Award Schemes such as Duke of Edinburgh. Volunteering will help them gain 
new skills and self-confidence.

Attached to this bulletin, is a copy of the role description.  We ask our volunteers to volunteer for a minimum of 18 hours – 
although they are welcome to offer to do more hours if they wish. The online application process is quick and easy. 

When the application form is submitted an electronic reference form will be emailed to the student’s nominated tutor. 

Further information, and a the link to the online form can be found on the Essex Libraries website. This year’s challenge is 
called Wild World Heroes. 

The deadline for applications this year is Sunday 13 June 2021. Students need to be aged 14 or over, but anyone turning 
14 during the summer holidays by 31 August 2021 will be accepted. Owing to a high demand for places each library has 
a maximum number of volunteers they require so these will be allocated on a first come first serve basis. 

https://www.notleyhigh.com/letters-home-archive/item/extra-curricular-pe-clubs
https://www.notleyhigh.com/letters-home-archive/item/extra-curricular-pe-clubs
https://www.notleyhigh.com/letters-home-archive/item/extra-curricular-pe-clubs


Emotional 
Wellbeing and 
Mental Health 
Service (EWMHS)
(Southend, Essex & Thurrock)

Our new Instagram
This account is designed to 
help support young people 
with their mental health and 
wellbeing.
Through creating content 
alongside young people in 
our service, we aim to raise 
awareness of a wide range 
of wellbeing challenges and 
empower young people to 
take more control of their 
own mental health.

The Emotional 
Wellbeing and Mental 
Health Service 
(EWMHS) provides 
advice and support 
to children, young 
people and families 
who are in need of 
support with their 
emotional wellbeing 
or mental health 
difficulties.
www.nelft.nhs.uk/ 
services-ewmhs
EWMHS_NHS

How to contact us

What is  
EWMHS?

Mon-Fri, 9am-5pm: call 0300 300 1600
Email: nelft-ewmhs.referrals@nhs.net
Urgent or out of hours: call 0300 555 1200 
www.nelft.nhs.uk







 

Are you aged 14 or over? 

VOLUNTEER WITH US 
to help children take part in the 

 

SUMMER READING CHALLENGE 2021 

during the summer holidays 

INTERESTED? 
Apply online at libraries.essex.gov.uk 

 

Closing date: Sunday 13 June 
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